STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING

MONDAY, AUGUST 24TH, 2009


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, August 24th, 2009.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and called for a moment of silence for our troops.

Roll Call:
Robert Cadwallader – absent  (Mr. Cadwallader arrived later in the meeting)



Joyce Hadden – present 



Johanna Shafer – present 



Virginia Stern – present



David Tetor – present

OLD BUSINESS:

1. APPOINT PLANNING BOARD SECRETARY:  At the recommendation of Planning Board Chairman Robert Butts, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to appoint Michelle Turck as the Planning Board Secretary. The probationary pay will be $11.70 per hour for six months.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

2. REVIEW CONTRACT WITH DAVE CLOUSER: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve the contract with Dave Clouser and the Dutchess County Water & Wastewater.  After lengthy discussion among the Board members, several points were brought up to be either clarified or deletions to be added back into the contract.  Supervisor Tetor noted these points, and the contract will be discussed again at the September 3rd meeting.  No vote was taken.

3. APPOINT RECREATION COMMISSION MEMBER: One letter of interest was received from Renee Richard, but after speaking with Rec. Commission chair Sue Blouse, another letter will be forthcoming.  No action was taken at this time, and will be discussed again at the September meeting.

(Councilman Cadwallader arrived at 8:00 PM)

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. ADVERTISE FOR NEW HIGHWAY DEPT. CUSTODIAN:  A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, to place an ad for a new Highway Dept. custodian on as the person hired in July had recently moved away.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

2. 2010 SALARIES: This will be discussed in an Executive Session at the September 3rd, 2009 Town Board meeting.

3. OTHER: Councilman Cadwallader said the new Highway Garage meeting on Saturday, August 22nd was well attended.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:05 PM was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk

